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that the substantial increase in Crown funding proposed for 2001/02 is unacceptable
– the Proposal argued for a 60% Crown share in 2001/02.

The AHB have been requested by the Minister to consider a 12-15 year timeframe to
achieve the Tb freedom level.  The AHB, in conjunction with Disease and Vector
Control Managers, is currently reviewing requirements to achieve this new target.

4. Implications for Council

The draft Proposed NPMS recommended that the regional share be fixed at 10% of
total expenditure (for comparison, the regional share for Wellington in 2000/01 is
38%).  Recent advice from the AHB suggests that the 10% recommendation remains
acceptable to the Crown.  Under this scenario, it is expected that the General Rate total
indicated in the 2001/02 Bovine budget might not be fully required.  Similarly, there
could be positive implications for the Bovine Tb Rate.

 The full implications of this change will not be known until the revised NPMS is
notified by the Minister, which the AHB anticipate will occur in May 2001. 
Notification does not occur until the Minister is satisfied that the Proposed NPMS can
be ‘fully funded’.

As indicated earlier in this report, Council staff have been requested to review the
vector control programme and adjust operations to achieve the Tb freedom status
within a 15-year period.  This will necessitate deferring a number of proposed new
operations.  Staff will be working closely with AgriQuality representatives over the
next 1-2 weeks to finalise the revised programme.  The AHB will then need to
consider the revised programmes from all regions to determine whether they remain
affordable and still achieve the new 15-year Tb objective.

The final 2001/02 vector control programme for the Wellington region should be
confirmed in May 2001.  The General and Bovine Tb Rates requirements can then be
accurately calculated.  It is considered appropriate, at this point in time, to use the
existing budget totals for Annual Plan consultation purposes.  It is the writer’s opinion
that they represent the worst case position, with the final regional share likely to be
considerably less.

5. South-East Wairarapa Operations

Committee members will be aware that Council has proposed new vector control
operations in south-east Wairarapa for the past two years.  However, AHB funding
limitations have prevented this expansion from occurring.  The existing 2001/02
budget has funding provision for at least one major operation to commence in the area.
Early discussions with AHB staff have confirmed support for this expansionary
programme to proceed next year.  However, the Crown’s decision to support a 15-year
Tb strategy may necessitate deferring one or more of the remaining operations in
south-east Wairarapa.



3
6. Recommendation

That the report be received and its contents noted.

Report prepared by: Approved for submission by:

Wayne O’Donnell Colin Wright
Manager, Biosecurity Divisional Manager, Wairarapa
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